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Your June Newsletter 

Commodore’s Corner 
 

Greetings HBYC Members & Friends! 

May was a very busy month for the Hernando Beach Yacht Club! The 
continued growth of the membership has increased attendance at the 
events.  
 
The Kentucky Derby party was a big hit! Patti Ames did a fantastic job 
planning this event. The decorations your group set up looked 
fantastic! The horse racing competition was fun for everyone. Bill 
Colleypriest’s beef Brisket was delicious!  
 
The Mother’s Day dinner featuring chicken parmesan was awesome. 

It was prepared by our own secret chef Bill Roberts. He was assisted by Mike Marino and 
Jayme Hansen. There were approximately 50 attendees. After dinner the tables competed 
against each other in “Name That Tune” game.  
 
The weather was beautiful for the “By Land or Sea” outing to “Get Hooked Grill” located in 
Hudson. They were gracious hosts, and the food was very enjoyable. Everyone had fun 
socializing. 
 
The May 24th Mexican Fiesta was the first of dinner of the “Top Chef Contest” The meal 
was prepared by Susan &amp; Shawn Crowder and Sheryl and Pat Coggins. They prepared 
Enchiladas, rice, Beans, Mexican salad flan for desert for 65 people. After dinner Caroline 
Hoffman out did herself singing “Over the Rainbow to honor Hank Quattro on his 102nd 
Birthday. Congratulations Hank! The other talented members sang karaoke to complete the 
evening. 

We have our upcoming “Woodstock Revival” dinner on June 6
th
. Dave Sarkis will 

be performing live. He plays on Friday nights at Brian’s. Please plan to attend and bring a 
friend. Dinner is being prepared by Jerry & Donna Markuson and Ralph & Judie Kennedy. I 
mentioned earlier about the “Top Chef Contest”. This started with the Mexican Fiesta dinner. 
You will be rating a total of 6 member groups on the prepared dinners for quality of food and 
meal presentation. You will also be rating the desert in case of a tie. The group with the 
highest average score will be declared the “Winner” Complete details of prizes will be forth 
coming after the next board meeting. Please be on the lookout for my email to rate the 
“Mexican Fiesta Dinner” 
 
Things are in full swing the 4th of July fund raiser for the Florida Veterans Foundation. Here 
are the event dates: 
 
Dinner: June 30th 5:30 PM 
Parade: July 1st 12:00 PM 
Silent Auction: June 15th – July 5th 
 
Check out the HBYC website for more details. 
 
The Hernando Beach Club has said they will be assisting in promoting our event and raising 
money for the Florida Veterans Foundation. I will provide details as soon as I receive the 
confirmation email. Presently our main needs are to get boats registered to participate in the 
Parade and solicit Items to be donated for the online silent auction. If you have a boat 
and can participate, please enroll. The donation amount is $50.00 and on June 
1st registration should be available from the HBYC website: http://hernandobeachyc.com 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 

Your Commodore,  

Ralph Kennedy 



https://hernandobeachyc.com/events/calandar/ 

https://hernandobeachyc.com/events/calandar/




Sewing is creative and relaxing. I first started 

sewing at age six. By the time I was fourteen I 

had made a nine patch quilts by hand. I’m also 

very fond of making clothing and home dec. 

items. For the family and close friends I have 

made Christmas quilts, baby blankets, and spe-

cial Angel blankets. The Angel blankets are for those suffering from specific ail-

ments. They are prayed over then given away. Now I’ve completed three teach-

er certifications. 

Coming from a patriotic family I find it very normal to make the Quilts of Valor to 

honor all those who have been and are still in the military. 

Both of my 

brothers were 

in the military. 

Carlos was in 

the Navy and 

the Army. An-

thony was Na-

vy, unfortu-

nately, he 

passed away 

from agent 

orange. They 

were Vietnam 

Era veterans. 

Before Anthony passed I bought a cake on which I placed two American flags, 

and we played Al Greenwood’s Proud to be an American. This was followed 

with a speech saying how proud we were of them and honored by their service 

and sacrifice. I felt this needed to be done as so many of the Vietnam Era Veter-

ans were not welcomed home properly. Some were spat on, and other horrible 

things were done.  

When I see my bother again the message is the same I love you, proud of you 

and honor your service. 

One thing for sure is that FREEDOM is not free someone paid the price so we 

could live in the land of the free. GOD BLESS AMERICAN ALWAYS. 

 

Stella DeJesus-Kelly 
Hernando Beach Yacht Club, Chaplin 

Sewing the Quilt Of Valor 



Please 

Patronize: 


